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Police mediates the murder incident at Borderline with parties involve 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) in Honiara have conducted a 
mediation in relation to the murder incident at Borderline on 26 December 2022. 

The mediation was between the deceased and the suspect’s party and it took place at Naha 
police station. 

The mediation was guided by RSIPF Superintendent William Foufaka and Honiara City 
Operations Manager Inspector Tex Tafoa. 

Superintendent William Foufaka says, “The mediation was done in respect of our 
Melanesian culture and to maintain peace between parties involved.” 

Superintendent Foufaka says, “Police thanked both parties for their understanding, 
cooperation and acceptance. And advise both parties to refrain from taking law into their 
own hands while police investigate the matter.”  

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 

 

 

mailto:rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb
http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/
http://www.facebook.com/rsipf

